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Do Do

Your letter of 30 April requested my advice on the Welsh Government'’s response to the
Committee’'s recommendations in relation to Health Finances.

Overall, the Welsh Government'’s response is positive. The Welsh Government has
accepted all of the Committee’s recommendations and set out the actions that it is
undertaking, or intends to undertake, in order to implement each of the Committee’s
recommendations. While some elements of the response may benefit from some
further clarification, in general the actions and proposals seem reasonable.

In three instances, the Welsh Government accepts the recommendation “in principle”.
The accompanying text shows that the Welsh Government uses the “in principle” caveat
to reflect that the recommendations will be difficult to implement in the short term. This
seems to reflect a realistic assessment, for example, that further work is required to
address the financial gaps in the short and medium term and to develop a long-term
solution to enable greater financial flexibility for Health Boards.

As | have previously indicated to the Committee, | intend to produce a further report on
Health Finances for the Committee to consider in the autumn. This report will examine
the financial position across the health service, looking at the position for 2012-13 and
the future challenges. | also intend that my report will provide a broad overview of the
Welsh Government’s performance against its priority targets for service delivery and
improvement. As part of that work, my staff will consider the Welsh Government's
response to the Committee’s, and my own, recommendations.
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The Welsh Government is due to provide an update to the Committee in June. The
Committee will also have the benefit of my further report to consider in the autumn. |
therefore suggest that the Committee might wish to wait until it has this additional
information before deciding what action, if any, to take in relation to the

Welsh Government’s response.
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